Summary Pasco County Resource Recovery Event on August 14, 2013

According to FPSC Rule 25-17.086, “Periods During Which Purchases are Not Required”, Duke Energy Florida (DEF) is providing notice to the Florida Public Service Commission that DEF reduced the output of the Pasco County Resource Recovery (PCRR) facility on 8/14/2013.  The PCRR facility is interconnected to the DEF transmission system at DEF’s Hudson substation.  DEF determined that it was necessary to replace three lightning arrestors at the Hudson substation.  DEF coordinated this outage with PCRR and notified PCRR in advance of the outage.  DEF took this action in its capacity as Transmission Operator in order to ensure the reliability of the transmission system and prevent equipment damage.

DEF completed the scheduled transmission outage at the Hudson substation on 8/14/13.  The PCRR facility was required to be offline during this outage due to its interconnection point at the Hudson substation.  The scheduled outage began at 0625 hours and ended at 2026 hours when PCRR was released to come back on-line at the conclusion of the scheduled outage.
